
 
 

500 West Russell St 
Sioux Falls, SD  57104 

 
December 8, 2017 

--Via Electronic Filing-- 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
500 E. Capitol Ave. 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 
 
RE: CORRECTION TO UPDATE FILING 

2018 INFRASTRUCTURE RIDER PROJECT ELIGIBILITY AND FACTOR UPDATE 
 DOCKET NO. EL17-039 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
Northern States Power Company, doing business as Xcel Energy, submits the 
enclosed correction to our November 29, 2017 update to our 2018 Infrastructure 
Rider Petition.  Staff alerted us to a typographical error in the rate shown on the non-
legislative (or clean) version of the tariff page.  One digit was presented incorrectly.  
In addition, the revised rate presented in our update filing is a reduction from the rate 
currently in place.  Per SD Administrative Rule 20:10:13:04, the right margin symbol 
should read “R” instead of “I” on the tariff page to denote a rate reduction.   
 
We provide a corrected Attachment 11 to clarify the record. 
 
Please call me at (605) 339-8350 if you have any questions regarding this filing. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
 
STEVE KOLBECK 
PRINCIPAL MANAGER 
 
Enclosure  




